

American Legion Post #176 &

American Legion Auxiliary Unit #176

DECEMBER 2020 NEWSLETTER

602 Pico Street San Fernando, CA 91340 (818) 361-4621 Club House





Post Commander: Joseph Martinez
1st Vice Commander: Manuel Gonzalez
2nd Vice Commander: Jimmy Romero

Adjutant: Gary Kaiser Asst. Adjutant:

Finance Officer: Robert Woodford Judge Advocate: Ed Moore

Past Commander: Raymond "Monie" Magdaleno

Sergeant At Arms: Kevin Valdez

Assistant Sergeant At Arms: Emiliano Magdaleno

Chaplain: Tony Olea

Directors: Nick Frontuto, Robert Noriega &

Jay Jakar

Club House Manager: Elsa Silva

Hall Manager: Noreen Healey (818)720-6343

Commander's Message

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

My Fellow Legionnaires:

Yes it's December 2020 in the year of the Covid. The American Legion is still closed, and we have no idea when we will be allowed to reopen. The remodeling is moving forward and thanks to everyone who has donated to our remodeling! This is a difficult time for all of us, so look out for your fellow man. Keep your loved ones close. Stay safe!

Have a great holiday season, and I'll see you next year at our newly updated Legion

Post #176 Commander – Joseph Martinez

1st Vice Commander's Message

Hello Legion Members: I hope you are staying in good health. Membership is doing good. Keep the renewals coming in? You can also pay online at AmericanLegion.org. I have been a little busy working a lot of hours at work. But, I will get your membership out to you.

Our Legion is coming along. We've had a lot of help from members and family members have stepped up and helped out. We still have a lot to do so any donations will be welcomed from friends, family or companies you work for. We have letters we can send out asking for donations. Please see me if you need one.

I wish our members and their families, a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Stay healthy and take care of your family. Looking forward to seeing everyone soon. Thank you.

Post #176 1st Vice Commander – Manuel Gonzalez

2nd Vice Commander's Message

Hello Fellow Legion Members: I hope everyone had a great November and staying safe and healthy! Our Post is still closed but it will OPEN again! Please continue to donate to our remodeling. Take care everyone and have a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Post #176 2nd Vice Commander - Jimmy Romero

President – American Legion Riders Message

It looks like the Legion Riders are grounded with everyone else. The Clubhouse remodel is coming along. There is no place fun to go or things to do. Like in previous months, I want to remind you to do whatever you can to support the POST. We still need donations for materials. Several groups are holding fundraisers for the Post. Be sure to support them. We still have a GO FUND ME account on Facebook; so, check it out and make a donation, if you can.

Stay safe this coming holiday, social distance and please WEAR a MASK!

Post #176 President, Legion Riders - Jay Jakar

Patriot Bingo

We hope all the families and friends of our Post have a safe and wonderful holiday season.

Merry Christmas! Happy New Year!

from THE BINGO COMMITTEE

Bob Woodford, Bingo Manager

Auxiliary President's Message

Hello Auxiliary Members! Merry Christmas and a Very Happy New Year to you and your family. I know it has been difficult these past few months, but we are resilient. We will come back stronger.

Thank you to all our members who have paid their dues. A great portion goes to District to help pay for our commitments. Dues are \$33.00.

Until we meet again, stay Safe and Healthy!

Unit #176 Auxiliary Vice President – Antonette Valdez

Hall Manager's Message

Wishing all of you a Happy Holiday! Although the Post remains closed, we are still "penciling in" reservations for 2021 in anticipation of our REOPEN. Please call me if you have any questions at <u>818 720-6343</u>. Thank you.

Post #176 Hall Manager – Noreen Healey

American Legion Newsletter – December 2020	D ₂ = - 2
American Legion Newsietter - December 2020	Page 3